

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY RESOURCES

100 CAMBRIDGE ST., SUITE 1020

BOSTON, MA 02114 Telephone: 617-626-7300

Telephone: 617-626-7300 Facsimile: 617-727-0030

Charles D. Baker Governor

Karyn E. Polito Lt, Governor Bethany A. Card Secretary

Patrick C. Woodcock Commissioner

January 3, 2023

Robert H. Fennessy, Jr., Town Administrator Town of Carver 108 Main Street Carver, MA 02330

Dear Administrator Fennessy:

I am pleased to inform you that the Department of Energy Resources (DOER) Green Communities Division has approved an award of \$199,984 for the following projects proposed in the Town of Carver's Green Communities Competitive Grant application.

List of projects funded:

- \$76,605, Middle/High School— LED lighting with controls
- \$57,277, Middle/High School Air sealing
- \$4,826, Middle/High School —Door weather-stripping
- \$18,394, Fire #3— Air sealing and insulation
- \$1,155, Fire #3— Door weather-stripping
- \$14,083, Fire #2— Air sealing and insulation
- \$13,807, School Administration— Air sealing and insulation
- \$409, School Administration— Door weather-stripping
- \$4,186, Public Library— Air sealing and insulation
- \$992, Public Library— Door weather-stripping
- \$8,250, Town Administrative assistance

The Division reviewed Carver's grant application and has determined these are viable projects that meet the eligibility requirements of our Competitive Grant program. Please note that, due to the competitive nature of this grant program, the use of these funds is restricted to the specifically-approved projects listed above.

Jane Pfister, Green Communities Grant Coordinator, will follow up with the contact listed in your competitive grant application to discuss next steps, including coordination of the grant contract process. The Green Communities Division looks forward to working with the Town of Carver on your grant projects. We congratulate you on your grant award and applaud your efforts to create a cleaner energy future for your community and the Commonwealth as a whole.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at 617-823-4029 or by email at <u>Joanne.Bissetta@mass.gov</u> with any questions you may have regarding your grant award.

Sincerely,

Joanne Bissetta, Director

Green Communities Division

Cc: Mark F. Townsend, Chair, Select Board

- Rih

Thomas Bott, Interim Town Planner

Lauren Carpenter, SRPEDD Planner

Elaine Weston, Assistant Town Administrator, Human Resource Coordinator

Lisa Sullivan, Southeast Green Communities Regional Coordinator